
COUNTY  4  VENTURA RESOURCE MANAGEMENT AGENCY 

CHARLES R. GENKEL 
Environmental Health Director 

July 26, 2022 

Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 South Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, California 93009 

Subject: 	Receive and File the 2021 Detention Facilities Inspection Reports. 

Recommendation:  

That your Board Receive and File the 2021 Detention Facilities Inspection Reports. 

Fiscal/Mandates Impact:  

There is no fiscal impact associated with the recommended action. The costs to prepare and 
process the Detention Facility Inspection Reports are included in the Environmental Health 
Division's Fiscal Year 2021-2022 Adopted Budget. 

Discussion:  

California Health and Safety Code, Section 101045 requires the Environmental Health Division 
to annually investigate health and sanitary conditions at all detention facilities located in Ventura 
County, and to submit reports describing the results of these investigations to your Board. 

The recommendation is that your Board receive and file the 2021 Detention Facility Inspection 
Reports attached to this letter (1 — Executive Summary and 2 — Inspection Reports 2021). 

This letter has been reviewed by the County Executive Office, the Auditor-Controller's Office, 
and County Counsel. 

If you have any questions regarding this item, please call Charles Genkel at 805/654-2818 or 
Graciela Garcia at 805/654-2814. 

Charles Genkel 
Environmental Health Division 

Attachments: 1 — Executive Summary 2021 
2— Inspection Reports 2021 
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